
 

 

Colorado Family Church June Local Highlights 
 
Michael Hentrich 

July 7, 2021 
 

 
 

Dear family, 
 

June was another very exciting month for our community. Some big highlights were definitely Camp 
Journey and the Peace and Blessing Festival. Please take a look at those and the many other things that 

happened this month! 
 

Camp Journey 
 

 
 

Camp Journey was a huge success. We had around 25 participants from Utah, Colorado, and Washington 
come together at Bear Lake State Park in Utah for a week of deep sharing, testimonies, lectures, activities, 

bonding, fun, and much more. We are so grateful to everyone that made this enriching experience 
possible. A big thank you to everyone that helped out with the fundraiser! Please watch the video below 

to get a feel for the camp and many photos can be found here. 
 

 
 

Peace and Blessing Festival 

 



 

 

 
 

On June 5, in conjunction with the live broadcast of the Peace and Blessing Festival, many dedicated 
members came together to hold a Renewal of Marriage Event at the church. A number of couples 

participated in the first steps of the Blessing and renewed their marriages. There was also nice music and 
refreshments. Many thanks to everyone that helped with photos, child care, a/v, and much, much more. 

More photos can be found here. 
 

59th Day Of All True Things 

 

 
 

On June 12, we celebrated the 59th Day of All True Things, one of our major church Holy Days focusing 
on Creation. Thank you to everyone that came and everyone that helped with the offering table and 

breakfast. 
 

Celebrating Father's Day 
 

 
 

For Father's Day, Pastor Adonia grilled an amazing BBQ for all the dads in the community. Thank you to 
everyone that came out and for the people that helped with the BBQ set up, clean up, etc. 

 
Congratulations 



 

 

 

 
 
Congratulations to Kenzo Tanaka for becoming an official United States Citizen! 

 

 
 
Congratulations to Andrew Love and William and Ben Martinez for completing the Spartan Race in 

Colorado Springs! 
 

Continued Renovations and Improvements 

 

After the Spring Refresh, there was a lot of follow up work that needed to be done to remove debris and 
finish up various projects. We are really grateful to Namvan Vanderstok for hauling away the remainder 

of the trash from the old shed and also to Anton's Hyojeong Peace Corps team for assembling the new 
shed. We've also been working on redoing the hallway wall and removing the stage from the dining room 

to expand our dining area better. Also, a big thank you to Dr. Hentrich for spending many hours to re-
secure the sound panels in the cafe and the light panels all around the building. 

 

  
 



 

 

  
 

 
 

This month, we had many practical messages on giving, gratitude, fathers, appreciating challenges, and 
more. Hopefully you found something valuable for yourself. If you missed any of them, you can find 

them all on our Facebook page and Youtube channel. For quick reference, this month's recordings are 
below. 

 
Beauty in Challenges 

 
Cherishing the Seasons of Life 

 
The Value of Our Fathers 

 
How to Give Without Regret 


